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   FEDERACIÓN ARGENTINA DE   

               ASOCIACIONES 

   DE PROFESORES DE INGLÉS

     Personería Jurídica 133 "F"  

     CUIT 30-68537160-6

FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 19
January, February, March, April 2009
Dear all:

As one of my acquaintances would say, “Oh, April 18th already, half the year has gone by and here we are just starting this Newsletter.“  Personal holidays started later this year and we didn´t make it back in time to wish you all the best for the academic year, Easter Week and so on.  But you do know that our best wishes stand.

And then, this year April was so loaded with grief and moving moments, seeing thousands  mourning  Dr. Alfonsín’s death and paying him homage for his role as the President that marked the country’s return to democracy! So instead of this Newsletter coming out immediately after our Annual GM, we are still at it, practically a fortnight too late, hence, we’ll be briefer than ever. 

No matter how hard FAAPI CD tries, every year we get to the General Meeting with the feeling that there is something missing or that there has been yet another paper added to the red tape involved.  Not to mention the fact that the minutes must be penned as the meeting evolves which delays the procedure. 

Fortunately, this time it was just a foreboding based on previous experiences and we had a great GM on March 28th with good and punctual attendance of representatives from ACPI Córdoba, AJPI, APIT, ARPI, APPI La Pampa, APICU, ASPI Salta, ASPI Santa Fe, APIZALS, APIBA, APIBB and APISE.

As requested, they brought nominations for the Executive Committee’s positions to be elected. See  the results, 
Comisión Directiva 2008 - 2010
Presidenta: Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Salta - 2008-2010

Vice Presidente: Gustavo Gonzalez - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Buenos Aires - 2009-2011

Secretaria: Soledad García Luna - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Bahía Blanca - 2009-2011

Tesorera: María Paola Sviatschi - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Córdoba - 2008-2011

Vocal 1º: Claudia Ottonello - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Concepción del Uruguay- Entre Ríos    
2009-2010

Vocal 2º: Ana Isabel Agüero de Renner - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Santiago del Estero -    
2008-2010

Vocal Suplente 1º: Aurelia García - Asoc. de ¨Prof. de Inglés de La Pampa - 2009-2011

Vocal Suplente 2º: 
Marcela Burgos Pawlak - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Jujuy - 2008-2010 

Revisora de Cuentas Titular: Elena Gil de Forgas - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Tucumán -  

2008-2010        

Revisora de Cuentas Suplente: Silvia Inés Taborda - Asoc. de Prof. de Inglés de Zona Andina    
Línea Sud- 2009-2011

  The underlined positions in the list indicate those elected, with three newcomers: Soledad García Luna instead of the long-standing Secretary, Ana María Pettinari, also from APIBB;  Claudia Ottonello from APICU and Aurelia García from APPI; and two re-elections, that of the first Vice-President, Gustavo Gonzalez, whose one-year-term had expired far too soon- so that President and Vice-President be elected on alternate years- and deserved another chance, and that of the Shadow Auditor, Silvia Taborda from APIZALS.

                                                               
The annual report and the balance were duly heard and accepted and then we heard the reports of FAAPI Treasurer, APISE on FAAPI 2008 and APIBB on FAAPI 2009. 

Against all odds and in the midst of one of the worst worldwide financial crises in history, FAAPI 2009 sounds as promising as the previous one. You can follow all the information in their excellent site at www.appibb.org.ar or  at www.faapi.org.ar
Bahía Blanca is a tempting and accessible venue for most ELT professionals and senior trainees from every area in the country, but especially for those in the south. Practically in the middle of the most populated areas in the country, it offers the special appeal of a cosmopolitan sea port contrasting that of  the northern inland and mediterrean venues of the previous years. On the other hand, the topic is so comprehensive that most attendees may have the chance to choose from an assortment of teaching practices at any level in the educational field, either to make their own presentations or to attend those of others’.
Some  important names are already being mentioned as guest speakers, such  as that of Claudia Ferradas, David Allan from NILE, Britain, and Mary Lou Mac Closkey from Fulbright, whose impressive CVs need no further comments.

By the way, since FAAPI became an institutional member of IATEFL we have been invited to attend Associates’ Day, a pre-conference event convening Associates from all over the world, but the Federation has never been able to attend for obvious financial reasons. However, when we learnt that Claudia Ferradas was the guest speaker in charge of  IATEFL Cardiff Conference Closing Plenary, we asked her to attend  on our behalf and, so she did! And she had some very interesting comments to make which we will share with you as soon as we get them in writing.
We have also renewed our WMS Subscription Bid so those of you interested in either suscribing for the first time or renewing your subscription  can find the description of  both its benefits and procedures in the piece of news  published September 16th, 2008 on p 4.-
MISCELLANEA
We often get messages from our friends abroad and I chose two of them: The first one, because I always remember the comment of graduate teachers in the Advanced Language Module final session in a post-degree career. The whole class had decided that the topic would be instances of discrimination in our society. As expected, everybody had prepared something to say, so little by little we were all discussing different types of discrimination in our own city and  country. But two of the teachers pointed out special instances we rarely, if ever, speak about, namely, that of teachers who think that kids from poor neighbourhoods cannot learn and should not be taught a foreign language as THEY WILL NEVER  HAVE A CHANCE TO USE IT, and that of the small city teacher who was refused membership to the local Club of Professional People on the grounds that teachers are not professionals.

In the first situation, the comment came up in a faculty meeting and the teacher herself could answer, “Had my teachers thought that, I would not have been here today discussing curricular issues with you!“

For the second, apart from the ensueing discussion about how important our mission is regardless of the opinionated comments overheard about most professional callings, we have the rebuttal of an American teacher to a CEO, fresh from my mail box,
	Hope you  enjoy how this very wise teacher rebutted a  CEO.
WHAT TEACHERS MAKE  
The dinner  guests were sitting around the table discussing life. One man, a CEO,  decided to explain the problem with education. He argued, "What's a  kid going to learn from someone who decided his best option in life  was to become a teacher?" He reminded the other dinner guests what  they say about teachers: "Those who can, do. Those who can't, teach."  To stress his point he said to another guest, "You're a teacher,  Bonnie. Be honest. What do you  make?"

Bonnie, who had a  reputation for honesty and frankness replied, "You want to know what I  make?" 
 
(She paused  for a second, then began...)  "Well, I make kids work harder than  they ever thought they could.  I make a C+ feel like the  Congressional Medal of Honor. I make kids sit through 40 minutes  of class time when their parents can't make them sit for 5 without an  I Pod, Game Cube or movie  rental.
 
"You want to  know what I make?" (She paused again and looked at each and every  person at the table.)  ''I make kids wonder.  I make them  question.  I make them apologize and mean it.  I make them  have respect and take responsibility for their actions.  I teach  them to write and then I make them write.  
 
"Keyboarding  isn't everything.  I make them read, read, read.  I make  them show all their work in math. They use their God given brain, not  the man-made  calculator.
 
"I make my  students from other countries learn everything they need to know in  English while preserving their unique cultural identity.  I make  my classroom a place where all my students feel safe. I make my  students stand, placing their hand over their heart to say the Pledge  of Allegiance to the Flag, One Nation Under God, because we live in  the United States of  America.

"Finally, I make them  understand that if they use the gifts they were given, work hard, and  follow their hearts, they can succeed in  life." (Bonnie  paused one last time and then continued.) "Then, when people try  to judge me by what I make, with me knowing money isn't everything, I  can hold my head up high and pay no attention because they are  ignorant... You want to know what I make? I MAKE A DIFFERENCE  

"What do you make Mr.  CEO?"  His jaw dropped, he went  silent.

THIS IS WORTH SENDING  TO EVERY TEACHER YOU KNOW.   Even all  your personal teachers like mothers, fathers, brothers, sisters,  and your spiritual leaders/teachers - Pastor's/Priests/  Clergy.  


	

	

	


And speaking of educators and educational practices, how about sharing “Mom’s Song”, also fresh from my e-mailbox?   Different cultures, same practices? 
Fodder for thought, my friends? Comments welcome. Best,
	Norma Beatriz Boetsch

President
	
	Soledad García Luna
Secretary
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